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Epidemiological Evidence
Wahner et al. (1966) concluded that thyroid cancer occurred more
frequently in Cali, Colombia (an area of endemic goiter) than in New York
State or Puerto Rico.  Their analysis was based on published data from
the United States and on a large autopsy series conducted by the authors
in Colombia. Although papillary carcinoma was the type of cancer found
most frequently in their series, the relative proportion of follicular
carcinomas was high compared with other areas of the world.
Williams et^ al. (1977) compared the incidence and histologic types of
thyroid cancer in two contrasting populations:  Icelanders with high
iodide diets and Scots from northeast Scotland with normal levels of
dietary iodide.  Based on a pathological review of all surgical thyroid
specimens in these areas, the investigators were able to determine the
histology-specific incidence rates of thyroid cancer.  Their results
indicated that the incidence of papillary carcinoma and the ratio of
papillary to follicular carcinomas were higher in Iceland than in
Scotland.  They concluded that high intake of iodide was associated only
with the papillary type of thyroid cancer, and suggested that low levels
of dietary iodide may increase the risk for follicular carcinoma of the
thyroid.
In studies that have not distinguished histologic types of thyroid
cancer, investigators have tended to find no associations with exposure
to iodine.  Clements (1954) found no difference between observed and
expected deaths from thyroid cancer by state in Australia, despite the
fact that iodine intakes varied and endemic goiter was particularly
prevalent in Tasmania. Pendergrast £t^ a]U (1961) compared thyroid can-
cer mortality rates by state in the United States with corresponding
prevalence rates of endemic goiter and found no association between
the two diseases. They also examined secular trends in mortality from
these two diseases and observed that there had been a decline in endemic
goiter rates but not in thyroid cancer rates in the United States during
the previous 30-year period. Mortality data, used in both of these
studies, can be quite misleading for thyroid cancer and other cancers
that have very high survival rates.
A second type of cancer associated with iodine deficiency is breast
cancer in females.  In an analysis similar to that of Pendergrast et al«
(1961) for thyroid cancer, Bogardus and Finley (1961) compared mortality
rates for this cancer by state in the United States with the prevalence
of endemic goiter.  They found a direct association between the two dis-
eases.  Commenting on this observation, Stadel (1976) noted that breast
cancer in females is highly correlated with endometrial and ovarian
cancers and hypothesized that low iodine intake may be etiologically
related to all three cancers. However, the results of many other stud-
ies do not support this association. Edington (1976) reported conflict-
ing data obtained in sub^-Saharan Africa, where these three cancers are
rare despite very low levels of dietary iodine.  In Hawaii and Iceland,
iodine intake is high, but there are also high incidence rates for breast
cancer (Waterhouse et al., 1976).

